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Thank you for your  

prayers and support! 

Psalm 56:3 says, “What �me I am afraid, I will trust in thee.” I have found confi-

dence in the Lord when I was afraid during my �me of sickness. On the second day 

of July, I learned I had been exposed to the Coronavirus. I start showing symptoms 

and was found to be posi�ve. I was quaran�ned alone at home for several weeks. 

I am so thankful for all the encouraging phone calls, text messages, and prayers as 

I was laid up. I thank God that it was only a mild case of the virus. Once my symp-

toms subsided, I returned to the doctor to ensure I was beEer. They told me that 

my heart and my lungs were not affected. I had the blood test done to confirm 

that  I am free of the virus. I learned that I no longer have the virus and that my 

body made enough an�bodies making me immune to the virus. Please con�nue 

pray for me as I return to traveling on deputa�on this month.  
 

The Heavenly Bible Bap�st members have found renewing and encouragement in 

the Lord during this �me of fear. Even though I am halfway around the world, I am 

thankful for the many ways I can con�nue to have a rela�onship with my fellow 

laborers in the Philippines. I men�oned in my last prayer leEer that much of the 

Philippines have been released from a strict lockdown on June 1
st

. They were able 

to meet in person for church once again. I have been tuning in to their services 

before I go to bed each week. My favorite part is hearing them worship the Lord 

through singing. Even though their voices are muffled by masks, it brings me great 

joy to hear them worshipping the Lord. It makes me yearn to be there with them 

even more. The Heavenly Bible Bap�st church started live streamed Bible lessons 

each week for their children’s ministry. They are also con�nuing their weekly Bible 

reading challenges. It has been such an encouragement to be a part of these chal-

lenges. Please pray for the Philippines. Pray for the ministry of Heavenly Bible 

Bap�st Church. Pray for the Ocampo’s and their fellow laborers as they con�nue 

to minister during these difficult �mes. They informed me that as of August 3
rd

, 

they will be returning to a very strict lockdown due to the increased numbers of 

virus cases. Please pray that they will be con�nually renewed and encouraged 

while they are ministering.  
 

I have found security in the Lord during this �me of uncertainty. August marks my 

one-year anniversary of being accepted by Bap�st Interna�onal Outreach as a 

missionary to the Philippines. The Lord has showed me many things over the past 

year. He has been teaching me that no maEer how uncertain these �mes are, He 

will always take care of His children. The Lord has taken care of me financially, 

spiritually, and physically. He has never failed me over the last year. I can rest in 

the hope that He will provide the right churches and individuals that will support 

me financially and be my prayer partners. I am currently at 25% of my support. 

Thank you to all my supporters who have been giving faithfully during this difficult 

�me. My goal is to return to the Philippines by the end of March  2021. Please 

pray that the Lord will lead me to the financial supporters and prayer partners 

that He has for me.  

Trust In the Lord 


